
Meriden Park; Kingshurst Brook
Restoration Project (Phase 2)

In April 2017, Solihull Metropolitan Council began working towards a restoration
scheme on the disused boating lake at Meriden Park which was suffering from silt
build up and stagnation. Phase 1 works to replace the artificial lake with a wetland
and reinstated river channel were undertaken in 2019 as part of the European
Regional Development Fund (ERDF) funded Solihull Habitats & Nature
Improvement Project. In October and November 2021 Phase 2 works were
undertaken along the 250-metre length of the Kingshurst Brook to further improve
the channel geomorphology, water quality, connectivity, and biodiversity.

Pic: Kingshurst Brook at Meriden Park before (left) and after (right) restoration 
works.

This work was managed by our partners, Tame Valley Wetlands as part of 
Warwickshire Wildlife Trust. The work was funded through The National Lottery 
Heritage Fund’s Green Recovery Challenge Fund and the Environment Agency.

https://socialsolihull.org.uk/peopleplacenature/news/meriden-park-wetland-improvements/
https://ec.europa.eu/regional_policy/en/funding/erdf/
http://www.tamevalleywetlands.co.uk/
http://www.tamevalleywetlands.co.uk/
https://www.heritagefund.org.uk/about/decisions/green-recovery-challenge-fund-decisions-first-round
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/environment-agency

